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PRESIDENT’S 
MESSAGE 

MAY SPEAKER 

Well it certainly flew by!  It is time for my farewell 
address as the President of our chapter.  I first want to 
thank our board for all of their efforts.  I next want to 
thank the membership for another good year of 
participation at our monthly meetings.  Going forward, 
your participation is going to be a key determining factor 
in our successful hosting of ASHRAE’s National Meeting 
in June of 2010.  When you receive the phone call asking 
for your help, I encourage you step up and get involved.  
This month’s meeting will be our final meeting until 
September.  
 
Have a great summer and I look forward to seeing you at 
this month’s dinner meeting.   

 
  Dan Beckley 
 d.beckley@eestinc.com  
 
Summer is here and the Golf 
Tournaments are ‘Teeing UP’. Please 
save July 31, 2009 for The New 
Mexico Chapter of ASHRAE Golf 
Tournament. More information is to be 
announced. 
 
 
 

 
 

Speaker: Bill Biesemeyer is a Senior 
Engineer responsible for multiple aspects of 
utility incentive program design and 
implementation. He conducts site assessments 
to determine if energy-saving measures 
installed meet program requirements and he 
reviews custom and prescriptive incentive 
applications for technical merit. He is a 
registered Professional Engineer with 24 years 
of experience in energy management and 
mechanical engineering. He has an extensive 
background performing building analysis, 
facility analysis,  project development, project 
implementation, and management tasks. Mr. 
Biesemeyer has been with KEMA for 3 years 
performing incentive program implementation 
for several utility companies. 
 
Topic:  Mr. Biesemeyer’s presentation will 
discuss multiple aspects of utility incentive 
programs and implementation. Topics Include 
site assessments to determine if energy-saving 
measures meet program requirements, 
building and facility analysis and review of 
custom and prescriptive incentive applications 
for technical merit. PNM’s Renewable Energy 
projects and programs will also be covered. 
 
Please choose between Glazed Salmon and 
Sliced Roast Sirloin with your RSVP! 
 
WHEN:  May 19th, 2009 5:30 PM 
WHERE: Sandia Casino Conference Center  
COST: $35  
RSVP TO DAN HARMEYER BY 
FRIDAY May14th. 
EMAIL: deharmeyer@aol.com   



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
The New Mexico Chapter of ASHRAE would like to recognize the following Winners for their 

excellent science/engineering exhibits in the 2009 Central New Mexico Science and 
Engineering Research Challenge. 

 

Joey Bertam for his exhibit entitled “Solar Heating” 
 Tara Witherspoon for her exhibit entitled “Window Solar Heating” 

 
 

Great Job and keep up the excellent work in 
engineering and science! 

 

  From the History Books 
 

From the History Books 
 
May 1993 
 
President:  Stephen Maggert 
President-elect: Mike Slaman 
Secretary:  Al Guera 
Treasurer:  Harold Trujillo 
 
The program featured a panel of facility managers from the 
Albuquerque area.  
 
Topics of discussion were: 

• Understanding of facility managers’ operation 
• Design team information dissemination 
• Improved communication among the design team 
• Facility manager’s view of the of the design team‘s performance  

 
The New Mexico Chapter held a Mini-shotgun golf outing on May 21st.  
 
The New Mexico Chapter presented two Science Fair Awards to students from Jefferson Middle School and 
Saint Pius X High School. 
 
John Grapsas, Research Promotion Chairman, had collected $7,425.00 by the publication date of the Thin-
Air Bulletin.   

 
The New Mexico Chapter of ASHRAE would like to extend an invitation to any ASHRAE Student Member to 

attend Student Night at the upcoming May 19, 2009 Joint meeting of ASHRAE and the New Mexico 
Facility Managers Network (www.nmfmn.com).  Student dinners are provided by the Chapter. 

 


